% ALPINE

? SHIRE COUNCIL

ROAD DEVIATION AND
EXCHANGE OF LAND

RIVERSIDE AVENUE, BRIGHT

At the Ordinary Council meeting on 2
June 2020, Council resolved to advertise
its intention to undertake a road deviation
and exchange of land affecting part of
Lot 1 TP837927K Parish of Bright (private
land) as follows:

In accordance with the Local Government
Act 1989, Council intends to:

a. Discontinue 9m2 of road, shown as
crosshatched on the plan above (Land to
be Acquired);

b. Exchange the 9m2 of land discontinued
as a road (Land to be Acquired) with the
owner of Lot 1 TP837927K, in lieu of the

9m2 of private land the road was deviated
through (Land to be Transferred)

c. Declare the 9m2 of land declared as a
road (Land to be Transferred) to be open
to public traffic.

Any person may make a submission on the
proposed road deviation and exchange of
lands Written submissions and objections
must be received by 3pm Wednesday 15
July 2020 by mail to: Submissions, Alpine
Shire Council, PO Box 139, Bright 3741,
email to
submissions@alpineshire.vic.gov.au;

or online at
www.alpineshire.vic.gov.au/onexhibition.

All submissions will be considered in
accordance with s223 of the Local
Government Act 1989. Any person making
a submission may request that they or
their representative appear in person

in support of their submission, before

a committee of Council. The request

to be heard must be clearly specified

in the written submission. Council will
contact those wishing to be heard to
confirm the date and the time along with
arrangements for presenting to Council.

For more information contact Belinda
MacLaughlin, Engineering Coordinator on
03 5755 0O5565.



